## Town of Westminster Massachusetts 01473 Crocker Pond Recreation Area Committee May 4, 2021

RECEIVED

2021 AUG 26 P 2: 27

TOWN OF WESTMINSTER

Members Present: Heather Billings, Kathleen Brennan, Mary Ann Falconer, Pat Streeter

Others Present: Tom Torrans, Jim Walker

Invoices:

Sean O'Leary

\$250.00

National Grid

\$12.24

## Old Business:

- Tom updated the committee on the 180 State Road East property.
- Tom reported that the proposed solar panel field is not moving forward.
- Staff will unlock/lock the gate at the entrance near the soccer field as part of the daily opening/closing duties.
- The water has been repaired and we are awaiting the water sample results.
- The committee updated the 2021 Check-In Shack schedule.
- Volunteer weekend is May 22-23, 9:00-2:00
- Free yoga classes will be offered again this summer.
- A resident donated a baby changing table.
- A resident has a row boat to donate to the pond.
- A group of students and staff from AWRSD will visit the pond on May 7th.
- The Boy Scouts would like to hold a ceremony at the pond on June 3, 4, 10 or 17

Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 18th at 5:30 at Crocker Pond.

Respectfully submitted,

May and Folcour

Mary Ann Falconer